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W 
elcome to the first 
of what we hope 
will be four 
newsletters from 

the parish council this year.  
We are aiming to publish every 

three months to ensure we try and 
keep you appraised of what is 
happening in and around our 
village.  

We hope that this will be the 
year which will see our 
community get back to a post 
Covid normality, whatever that 
may look like.  

As a community we have been 
blessed to have been supported so 
well throughout these testing 
times by our local businesses, our 
school, our church and many 
others.  

On behalf of everyone the 
parish council would like to take 
this opportunity to thank you all. 

The Shop@The Ship has been a 
great success and has exciting 
plans for the future which are 
published in this newsletter.   

(See page 3). 

Councillors have become 
aware that not everyone checks 
the information that is available 
on the council website.  Visit 
https://newnhamonsevern.co.uk/
parish-council/ 

Therefore in addition to 
producing more regular 
newsletters we are undertaking a 
review of how to improve 
communication through social 
media.  

That, as they say, is a work in 
progress.  Take care and thank 
you for all your support. 

With kindest regards,  
Nigel Hughes  

   01594 516411 
 07595466447 

P 
arish Councillors 
have been liaising 
closely with the 
Harmony Project 

team on the environmental 
projects they have been 

undertaking in the village.  
Many of you will have 

seen the work done in 
Sheens Meadow where beds 
have now been sown and 
shrubs and flowers planted.   

The sunnier area is 
being used as a tree 
nursery, whilst the shadier 
one for a little moss garden 
has already been raided by 
lots of birds for nesting 
material and the pursuit of 
worms. 

The main area next to 
the football field is also 
evolving and it is the 

intention to complete all 
planting in the next few 
months.  

The plan is that these 
trees will form an avenue at 
the rear of the field, which 
will develop over the next 
few years.  

A memorial bench 
dedicated to Don Marshall 
has been placed on the 
playing field in front of the 
trees.  

The parish council is 
delighted that feedback 
from residents to Peter 
Hood and the team have 

been very encouraging and 
overwhelmingly positive.    

There have been 
significant developments 
with more residents 
expressing an interest in 
becoming involved. 

Over the next few weeks 
work will start to remove 
weeds and sow wild flower 
seeds.   

For more information  
please email Peter at 
peterhood28@yahoo.co.uk  

Nigel Hughes 

Chairman 

Positive 
community 

feedback 
welcomed 

Message from 

your chairman 

Chairman, Nigel Hughes 

mailto:peterhood28@yahoo.co.uk
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P 
arishioners will be aware 
of the current 
development by Freeman 
Homes north of Unlawater 

Lane, leading to the construction of 
80 homes.  The company is 
marketing the site as Severnbank. 

In the first phase the access road 
to the A48 is being constructed and 
has necessitated construction work 
close to the riverside car park in 
order to connect the drainage, plus 
some further work along the A48. 

Future development 

Every year the Forest of Dean 
District Council (FDDC) invites 
submissions to nominate sites 
which may be suitable for housing 
development or employment use.  

This so-called Strategic Housing 
and Economic Land Availability 
Assessment (SHELAA) closed for 
submissions on March 29th,2020 
and a panel of planners, builders, 
building federations and social 
housing enterprises assessed land 
submitted to the process. 

As a consequence 8.13 ha (20 
acres) of land owned by Freeman 
Homes north of Newnham and 

adjoining the present Freeman 
Homes development but outside 
the settlement boundary, was 
included in the SHELAA. 

This means the site may be 
allocated for development in the 
future.  Although the FDDC claims 
to have an adequate supply of 
housing, further development is —if 
not a racing certainty —the likely 
outcome  

In order to mitigate the impact 
of developments on the local 

community and infrastructure 
developers, when seeking planning 
permission, conclude a legal 
agreement with the local planning 
authority (FDDC) known as a 
Section 106 Agreement. 

Typically the funds will be used 
for affordable housing, roads, parks 
and youth services (see panel left). 

A new policy, the Community 
Infrastructure Levy (CIL), will 
eventually replace contributions 
made under Section 106.  The FDDC 
has not adopted CIL and is currently 
“awaiting further guidance on how 
CIL may evolve.” 

The development of land north 
of Unlawater Lane (Freeman 
Homes) has a S106 Agreement 
which is exclusively concerned with 
affordable housing. No other funds 
can be deployed elsewhere. 

The conclusion is that, at 
present, virtually all Section 106 
money is spent! 

NB: Detailed information on 
planning matters is available on the 
FDDC’s Planning Portal. 

Felix Bihlmeier 

Keeping you in the loop 

Benefits of development 

Section 106 funding granted for 
Sheens Meadow development in 

Newnham was: 
to Gloucester County Council for 

Pre school education          £22,405 
Primary education               £79,260 

Since about 2012 the parish 
council has used its funding on 
The playpark                £38,625 
The multi use games area £33,099 
The cricket club   £4,399  
and drainage for playpark  £3,160 

The sum remaining in February 
2021 is £1,861 which will be used 
for upgrading the playing field 
changing rooms. 

T 
he Coronavirus pandemic has 
put a halt to most activities, 
including those of the 
Newnham on Severn 

Community Benefit Society (NoSCBS). 
However, more than 50 

shareholders took part online at the 
first annual members’ meeting in 
January.  They voted by a majority of 
96% to continue efforts to buy The 
George, to be run by the community, 
for the community. 

The meeting reported £190,000 has 
been raised in shares while grants and 
loans secured by the committee on top 
of this, mean there is a healthy budget.  

More funds are needed to secure a 

purchase but conversations have been 
taking place with potential investors 
and the selling agents, and the price is 
going in the right direction. 

The original business plan has had to 
be modified as our published plans 
have been compromised, but there is 
huge enthusiasm from members for a 
project that could deliver a centre for 
local businesses and wellbeing in the 
village. 

Over the next few months the 
committee and members will firm up 
ideas for a community wellbeing centre 
that could provide a homeworkers’ 
business hub, retail, café and bistro, as 
well as space for community activities. 

The village has lost many businesses 
over the years of which empty buildings 
on the High Street are a sad reminder. 

The NoSCBS hopes to help to revive the 
village and complement the fantastic 
enterprises that we do have.  We have 
always been open about o plans and 
ideas so that we can work alongside 
existing and new businesses in 
Newnham. It would be a terrible shame 
for there to continue to be empty 
premises deteriorating, and for there to 
be limited choice for residents. 

Covid-19 is changing communities in 
so many ways, and the need for local 
services, projects to aid recovery and 
endeavours to tackle social issues 
highlighted by the pandemic, are more 
important than ever.   

To buy shares or to find out more 
contact the secretary 
paulmanning54@gmail.com 

Sarah Tempest        

Community efforts continue 
to help  revival of The George  

mailto:paulmanning54@gmail.com
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A 
 decision was made to 
include in the 2021/22 
budget a £3,250 
commitment to provide a 

long-term solution to continual 
repairs to the culvert coverings on 
the riverbank pathway, thus 
enabling unrestricted and ensuring 
the safety of those using it.   

To enable this work, and to keep 

the high standard of maintenance 
throughout the village an increase 
in the precept is required.  

The increase agreed has added 
£0.11p per week increase to a Band 
D property. With good financial 
management, further works to the 
changing rooms and at the Green 
will also be completed this year.  

Annual Perish Meeting 

T 
he 2021 annual parish 
meeting will be held on 
19th April and will be 
conducted by Zoom.  

Call in to have your chance, to 
have your say, on your village.  

This is an open forum 
discussion, and not a formal parish 
council meeting 

Call in details will be announced 
nearer the date, watch the notice 
boards and website 
newnhamonsevern.co.uk/parish-
council  for further information. 

Dave Tingle 
Clerk & RFO to Newnham Parish  

Council 
CiLCA (2013) Qualified 

A 
fter taking 
ownership of 
the telephone 
box at The 

Green in 2011, the parish 
council sought interest 
and support to help 
maintain and repurpose 
the box, but without 
success. 

Due to an apparent 
lack of interest, in 
November last year 
councillors agreed to sell 
the phone box to raise 
funds for other 
community projects.  

The threat of losing 
the box resulted in a 
resurgence of community 

interest and a successful 
application was made for 
the telephone box to be 
added by Historic England 
to its List of Buildings of 
Special Architectural or 
Historic Interest. 

The telephone box is 
now Grade II listed and its 
future on The Green has 
thereby been secured. 

A core group of four 
parishioners have set up 
the Newnham Community 
Phone Box Group to raise 
money to fund their plans 
to complete the 
renovation of  the box. 

After this ideas, in line 
with the retention of the 

heritage of the telephone 
box and The Green for  
repurposing will be 
considered. This group is 
working with the parish 
council and is looking to 

launch a fund raising 
campaign, possibly 
through GoFundMe, soon. 

They are keen to build 
on the support already 
shown by the community. 

To support or find out 
how you can help, search 
Newnham 
Community Phone 
Box Group on 
Facebook.  

The parish council 
appreciates the efforts of 
a group of enthusiastic 
parishioners who are 
determined to secure the 
future of this asset and 
are optimistic the interest 
will be sustained as the  
box is restored to its 
former glory. 

Councillor Gill Moir 

Life in the old box yet! 

S 
hop@TheShip 
started its journey 
way back in 2018 
to bring Newnham 

a vibrant and enjoyable 
place to shop, work and 
spend time with each other 
over a coffee.   

Despite all the 
challenges of Covid-19 last 
year Shop@TheShip 
opened on 18th August.   

Since then support from 

customers has been 
amazing — far beyond 
what could have been 
hoped for and we are 
hugely thankful for the 
wonderful praise and kind 
comments received on what 
we have achieved so far. 

Despite Covid-19 
lockdowns making obvious 
delays to the entire building 
being fully open, the public 
consultation into the Post 
Office transfer to the shop 
is now complete.  

 All that is needed is  

the official date in May for 
when it will happen.   

The shop is still 
awaiting local government 
go ahead to open a café. 

However in the interim 
a huge marquee has been 
erected in the courtyard to 
enable table service 
outside.  There is heating 
and plenty of socially 
distanced tables to keep 
you comfortable and safe 
inside. 

Looking to the future 
we are renovating our three 

large upstairs rooms which 
will provide flexible 
meeting spaces to allow 
everyone to spend time 
working or socialising 
together and hopefully 
helping to put the heart 
back into our wonderful 
community. 

 

Challenges 
overcome 
as journey 
continues 

◼ Now listed in Historic 
England’s buildings of 

architectural interest. 
Pic:© Nigel Hughes 

For Illustration only

2021/22 precept and 
budget changes 
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H 
I —  I’m Sarah 
Tempest (Ford) 
and have been co-
opted onto the 

parish council after living in 
Newnham since 2007.   

I grew up in Westbury-on-
Severn, in a very community 
spirited family, who have 
always been involved in local 
sport, education, local 
government and events. 

I left the area when I went 
to university in London to 
study History and Politics and 
have lived in Nottingham, 
Birmingham and London, 
working in the media.   

I worked as a journalist 

and producer in radio, 
predominantly at BBC Radio 
4, and have also written for 
the national press.   

When I had children, my 
husband Nick and I returned 
to Gloucestershire.  Both 
children have been to 
Newnham St Peter’s and I 
have involved myself in 
community issues since we 
moved to Station Road.   

I work for a not-for-profit 
housing association as a 
Communications Officer and 
hope to bring my professional 
skills to the council by making 
sure parishioners know what 
we’re up to. 

Social equality and 
wellbeing are really 
important to me.   

I am on the committee of 
the Newnham on Severn 
Community Benefit Society, 
that has been working to 
purchase The George for the 
village.   

I want parishioners to feel  
the parish council is there to 
work for their benefit, and 
look forward to promoting 
your interests by being a 
voice for you on the council. 

Meet your 

new councillor 

Parish, District and County 

Councillors’ contact details 

T 
he parish council is 

pleased to report that the 

second stage of the 

changing room 

renovation has been undertaken.  

Following the implementation of 

the new windows last year, the 

kitchen area has now undergone 

renovation with new cupboards and 

sink unit to replace the old ones 

which were in a sorry state.  

We are hoping over the course of 

the next year to be able to undertake 

further work to allow the area to be 

used by all our community.  

Councillor Hughes  

Spick and span 
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